
 

                           

 

 

 

OFFICIAL MINUTES OF THE OXFORD MAYOR AND COUNCIL MEETING 
OXFORD CITY HALL 

MONDAY, JUNE 24, 2024 
Public Hearing – CDBG Grant Closeout 

 
PRESENT:  
City Manager Bill Andrew, City Clerk/Treasurer Marcia Brooks 
 
OTHERS PRESENT: Philip Jones (NEGRC), Andy Hall (Carter & Sloope), Art Vinson 
 
The public hearing was called to order at 5:30 PM by Philip Jones with Northeast Georgia Regional 
Commission (NEGRC).  The purpose of the public hearing was to review the work completed with the 
CDBG grant awarded to the City of Oxford for $750,000 in 2021.  This grant was used in conjunction 
with other funds to replace aging water lines on Oxford Road and several other roads in the area. 
 
The public hearing meets the requirement to have a close-out hearing when all work is complete. 
 
Mr. Jones adjourned the public hearing at 5:40 pm.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Marcia Brooks 
City Clerk/Treasurer 


